
WEEKLY SCHEDULE 

Wednesday-October 23                           
8:30a Mass Sue Lenzenhuber+/SH                                   
6:00p Parish Council meeting/SH                       

Thursday-October 24                               
8:30a Mass JD Hash/SH                                                                                                        

Friday-October 25                                                                       
6:00p Mass Doug Ball+/SH                     

Saturday-October 26                                                                
3:30-3:45p Confession/StC                   

4:00p Mass Walter Turbak+/StC                              
6:00-6:15p Confession/SH                    

6:30p Mass Angeline Stanek+/SH                             

Sunday-October 27                                              
7:30-7:45a Confession/SH                  

8:00a Mass Barbara Francka+/SH                           
9:15a Faith Formation                       

10:30a Mass Fr. Scott Sunnenberg/SH                              
11:30a Inquiry Class                                 

 

SACRED HEART PARISH                                       
OUR GIFTS TO GOD  

10/13/2024                

Env/Cks:                 $  2,180.00                    
Plate:                         182.00                 
Maintenance:                  455.00 
Total:                     $ 2,817.00 

 

                              ABOUT OUR PARISH                                                                                                     

Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, 65613 417-326-5596                         
Website: www.sacredheartbolivar.org                       Email:  sheartbolivar@gmail.com                                                                                                                                                                    
St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, 65674    417-754-8825 

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory)                                                                            
Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon    jfarrar@dioscg.org                                                                              
Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) Office Hours: M-F 8-4                                                                                

FAITH FORMATION COORDINATOR:  Darlene Arendt,   417-298-6237    

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576                                                  
Practice for the Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month from 6:30-8:00 p.m. 
in the choir practice room. 

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN                                                                         
(SH)-Barbara Ball, President, 515-480-3545 (StC)-Alice McIntosh, President, 417-754-8447                                                                  

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR & KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS:                                            
Contact Eric Shinault, 417-350-2686 

ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec, 417-327-5660 

 

                                      SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION                                                                                                    
Baptism:  Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class. 

Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for marriage                 
prep classes. 

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the Catholic Church contact  
Fr. Scott or Deacon Jim. 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

“Our Catholic parish family welcomes all to share in Christ and the 
call to everlasƟng life through faith, prayer and fellowship.”        

REDISCOVERING GOD’S                         
LOVE & GRACE IN THE                                                                

SACRAMENT OF                                   
RECONCILIATION!                                                                                          

Saturday: 3:30 p.m. at St. Catherine                                               

                   6:00 p.m. at Sacred Heart 

Sunday:    7:30 a.m. at Sacred Heart     

                   or by appointment. 

ADORATION TO THE BLESSED SACRAMENT 

First Friday-7:00 AM-5:30 PM                                                                            

Second & Third Wednesday-6:00 PM 

 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK OR HOMEBOUND: JeffÊBateman,ÊPaulÊBateman,ÊÊÊÊ
JJÊ Bledsoe,Ê KevinÊ Breesawitz,Ê ArleneÊ &Ê CharlesÊ Burt,Ê KennyÊ &Ê JoyceÊ Cahoj,ÊÊÊÊÊÊ
ChristineÊ Emmons,Ê JimÊ Estes,Ê MichaelÊ Lomax,Ê Msgr.Ê MarionÊ Macarewicz,Ê MaryÊ

McGinnis,ÊFr.ÊMichaelÊPenn,ÊSandraÊSamek,ÊDavidÊSandgren,ÊFranÊScott,ÊStaceyÊSechler,Ê
Fr.ÊPatÊWissman,ÊandÊDannyÊWolf.Ê ÊThoseÊ inÊ skilledÊ careÊ facilities:ÊPaulaÊFoster,Ê ÊCarolÊ
Francka,Ê ÊLindaÊFrancka,Ê ÊJudyÊGailey,ÊShirleyÊHarris,ÊAnnÊKathka,ÊMaryÊE.ÊÊMcGinnis,Ê&ÊÊ
BarbaraÊWood. 

 

MILITARY PRAYER ROSTER: PleaseÊ rememberÊ thoseÊ inÊ ourÊ parishÊ familiesÊÊÊÊ

servingÊ inÊ theÊ military:Ê Ê MarineÊ RecruitÊ SamuelÊ Wick,Ê 2Ê Lt.Ê NickÊ YocomÊ ,Ê PO3Ê ZackÊÊÊÊÊÊÊ

Gorman,ÊandÊÊCpt.ÊSamÊBoehmer.ÊÊÊÊÊ 



ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA              
MISSION 

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:  We  
remember those in our mission who 
are sick or unable to be with us: 
Robert Agee, Myrna Bressner, Clara 
Clements, Kelly Conger,  Sienna 
Cortes, Carol Gorman, Jan & Kenny 
Holmes, Ann Kathka,  Paula Keller, 
Matthew Limbrick, Bobette Owens, 
Annette  Petrone,  Tony  Petrone, 
Henri Thibault.  If you need prayers, 
please call Alice  754-8447, Paula 
754-8067 or      Fr. Scott 326-8764. 

 

ST. CATHERINE MISSION                                        
OUR GIFTS TO GOD                             

10/13/24 

Env/Cks:                         $    100.00                     
Plate:                                      15.00 
Total:                              $    115.00 

SHARE YOUR  CHRISTMAS: For 
the months of October and Novem-
ber, donations of Women’s Winter 
Gloves for the SYC gift bags would 
warm the hands of many for Christ-
mas distribution.  The Christmas box 
is located in the gathering space.   

LITTLE SAINTS    
CELEBRATION:  
Come join us on   Sun-

day, November 3, after the 10:30 
a.m. Mass, as we   gather to cele-
brate the saints!  There will be food, 
fun, fellowship, Little Saints Express, 
games and prizes for best costumes 
(cash).  Dress as your favorite Saint!  
There will be age groups of 0-5; 6-
11; 12-18; adult best costume, cos-
tumes not required BUT encouraged 
to    attend.  Use your creativity to 
put together a costume that gives 
recognition to a saint you admire.   

 

“RECLAIMING THE ROMANCE”: 
Now is the time to sign up for this 
mini-retreat for married couples.  
Please use the QR code that is here.  
Cost is $25 per couple and includes 
lunch and presentations. 

 

 

 

HEART TO HEART…………………......by V. Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg 

Dear Parishioners, 

Last week in the bulletin was a flyer for the upcoming “Reclaiming the Romance” mini-retreat 
taking place here at the church on November 10th, from 10:30-3:30 p.m. starting with Mass.  If 
you missed the flyer and would like more information, please call the Diocesan Office of Fami-
ly Life at 417-866-0841 or see the QR code in this bulletin.  This opportunity is a great way to 
enhance strong marriages and strengthen marriages for the challenges they face in the world 
today.  Marriage is a sacrament and like all sacraments meant to be lived with grace and bless-
ing.  Treat yourself, treat your spouse and get registered today. 

We are nineteen days away from election day.  Please keep in your daily prayers our country, 
that we may take seriously what it means to say “One Nation Under God,” that we may speak 
boldly as Catholic Christians the Gospel of Life and bravely bring our faith with us to the ballot 
box.  Thank you to all who picked up “Vote No on Amendment 3” signs.  Please use the re-
sources provided in previous bulletins (the flyer) as well as the talking points included in this 
bulletin regarding Amendment 3 and why every Catholic should vote NO. 

Mark your calendars now for Saturday, November 2, All Souls Day.  Weather permitting we 
will celebrate, as is our custom, a Mass at St. Wenceslaus at 9:30 a.m. followed by a gathering 
for breakfast at Smith’s after Mass.  In the event of serious inclement weather Mass will be cele-
brated at Sacred Heart Church. 

Conception Seminary College is extending an invitation to young Catholic men open to the  
possibility that God might be calling them to consider the priesthood.  If you are interested in 
attending this weekend  ENCOUNTER WITH GOD’S CALL, please call the Office of Voca-
tions, at 417-866-0841, and ask for Kim Kearbey or email kkearbey@dioscg.org   The weekend 
will occur November 15-17.  Travel and all expenses are covered for those attending.  Currently 
we have two young men attending Conception Seminary College and studying Philosophy as 
they discern a call to the priesthood in service of the Diocese of Springfield-Cape Girardeau. 

Our Knights of Columbus Council #8931 will be hosting the “K of C Coats for Kids” distribu-
tion on Sunday, December 1, at McKenna Hall from 2:00-4:00 p.m.  If you or someone you 
know is in need of a BRAND NEW coat for colder weather, please plan to come and receive a 
coat for FREE.  The only requirement is that the person receiving the coat is present.  Our con-
firmation candidates will be assisting the Knights in welcoming and fitting those in attendance 
with their coat.  Thank you to the Knights for bringing this to our parish. 

Through the Hearts of Jesus and Mary,                                                                                                        
Fr. Scott   

 

MO3FACTS.com: This website shows the FULL Amendment 3 language along with 
“What it Means”.  It is color coded to make it easy to follow.  This website is in-
tenƟonally designed to appear secular.  Not Pro-Life.  Not Pro-Choice.  We want 
the Pro-Choice and ‘in between” voters to feel comfortable to conƟnue to read 
“Just the Facts”.  In our opinion, most people will choose to vote “NO” aŌer learn-
ing the facts. 


